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Today’s council meeting takes place after the State of the District Address, where each year, we engage with our community and report back on the achievements of our dedicated work and table our budget for the coming year. This is of course with the provision that the 2019/20 budget would be tabled in the previous council meeting, however due to the challenges faced that did not take place. As we are gathered today, I am hopeful that this process will be implemented so that we may continue with the business of service delivery.

Honourable members,

In light of our collaborative efforts to end Gender Based Violence, this year we celebrated International Women’s Day in March, Mother’s Day on the 12th of May with its unique theme “#balance for better”. It is essential to note that mitigating abusive and destructive behaviour within our society will further re-build moral regeneration and enhance social cohesion.

As we are on the eve of June 16, I urge members of council to pledge themselves to push youth development initiatives within their respective areas. Our newly elected President, Honourable Cyril Ramaphosa recently announced that government sectors should increase efforts towards job creation for the youth. Youth unemployment in the country is at 55.2%, this paints a scary picture for the livelihood of our youth. At these rates, you have to ask yourself what are these young people doing when not working? How do we give them hope? These questions should indeed give all of us sleepless nights…therefore I say to you #it’s in your hands to build a developmental municipality for our youth.

Honourable Members 

We are just coming from the most hotly contested polls in post-Apartheid South Africa, with a record of 48 political parties contesting elections. Let it be noted that the run up to the polls up until the end was smooth despite some minor challenges identified and this was emphasised by the declaration made by the SADC Observation Mission in the preliminary statement which observed that the 2019 National and Provincial Elections were conducted in an orderly and professional manner and within the requirements of the legal framework, in accordance with revised SADC Principles AND Guidelines Governing Democratic Elections.

I want to express my heartfelt thanks to all the voters of the sixth administration government, they’ve once again understood that voting keeps nations governmental system works mainly because the purpose of every government is to develop, implement various policies for the benefit of its citizens.

It has been encouraging to meet so many determined responsible citizens of different generations including exciting first time voters who went all out to exercise their democratic right, therefore we are confident that his Excellency the President of the Republic of South Africa is going to work tirelessly on behalf of all citizens to address challenges to restore people’s confidence through implementation of much needed improved service delivery and zero tolerance to corruption. 

Honourable members 

I will not be doing justice to this house if I do not congratulate our former Madam Speaker honourable Melina Gomba who is now the Member of Parliament as well as Cllr. Hoffman and Hlanyane who are now members of the Provincial Legislature. We are thankful for their service and contribution to the people of Sedibeng. We wish them well in their new responsibilities and we say, prioritise the people of Sedibeng and continue to serve with integrity and selflessness. In that same breath I welcome the newly elected Speaker of council.

I therefore present the mayoral committee reports part A and B for your consideration.

